
7.  EDTA  contamination  vs
renal impairment

Ward Surgical ICU D.O.B/Age 17/04/1994

Consultant
Potassium: 6.1 H mmol/L [3.5 – 5.1]

No diagnosis on request form, unable to get hold of clinician.
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Potassium ethylenediaminetetraacetic acid (EDTA) is a sample
tube anticoagulant used for many laboratory analyses. Gross
potassium  EDTA  contamination  of  blood  samples  is  easily
recognised by marked hyperkalaemia and hypocalcaemia. Subtle
contamination  is  a  relatively  common,  often  unrecognised
erroneous  cause  of  spurious  hyperkalaemia.  In  the  case
illustrated, it would be difficult to confidently exclude EDTA
contamination based on these results alone. There is renal
impairment which may explain the hyperkalaemia. The increased
phosphate coupled with the renal impairment would also be an
argument for the hypocalcaemia present.

In this instance, comparison with previous results was useful.
The results are most likely due to renal impairment. As the
patient had been admitted to the ward for a week, it was
useful to be able to compare previous results. The gradual
decline in renal function helped to explain the biochemical
findings.  As  the  samples  were  drawn  of  different  days  by
different persons, the likelihood of EDTA contamination on all
the days is relatively slim.

However,  it  is  important  to  be  cognisant  that  mild  EDTA
contamination may cause subtle shifts in results that may have
negative consequences for the patient if erroneously acted on.


